
FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

DISCUSSION OF AGENDA ITEMS MEETING MINUTES 

ST. AVOLD ROOM 

NOVEMBER 14, 2016 

6:00 P.M. 

 

Present: Mayor Nat Robertson 

 

Council Members Katherine K. Jensen (District 1); Kirk 

deViere (District 2); H. Mitchell Colvin, Jr. (District 3) 

(arrived at 6:15 p.m.); Chalmers L. McDougald (District 4); 

Robert T. Hurst, Jr. (District 5) (arrived at 6:05 p.m.); 

Larry O. Wright, Sr. (District 7); Theodore W. Mohn 

(District 8); James W. Arp, Jr. (District 9) 

 

Absent: Council Member William J. L. Crisp (District 6) 

 

Others Present: Douglas Hewett, City Manager 

 Karen McDonald, City Attorney 

 Jay Reinstein, Assistant City Manager 

 Jackie Tuckey, Environmental Services Public 

Relations 

 James Rhodes, Environmental Services Superintendent 

 Michael Parker, Police Attorney 

 Brandon Christian, Police Attorney 

 Jim Palenick, Economic and Business Development 

Director 

 Juawana Colbert, Director, Economic Development 

Alliance 

 Members of the Press 

 

MOTION: Council Member Hurst moved to go into closed session for an 

economic development matter; litigation in the matters of 

NC Property Network, Inc. v. City of Fayetteville, et al. 

and Aristolis Bennett and Aristacia Bennett, by and through 

their Guardian Ad Litem Alfricka Bennett v. City of 

Fayetteville, et al.; and a personnel matter. 

SECOND: Council Member Mohn 

VOTE: UNANIMOUS (7-0) 

 

 The regular session recessed at 6:00 p.m.  The regular session 

reconvened at 6:40 p.m. 

 

MOTION: Council Member Mohn moved to go into open session. 

SECOND: Council Member Arp 

VOTE: UNANIMOUS (9-0) 

 

Discussion on Debris Contractor 

 

 Mr. Douglas Hewett, City Manager, provided an update and 

introduced the debris contractor, CrowderGulf.  He advised the debris 

contractor was present as well as Ms. Jackie Tuckey, Environmental 

Services Public Relations, and Mr. James Rhodes, Environmental 

Services Superintendent.  It was reported they currently have six 

crews and would have eight crews on November 15, 2016. 

 

 A question and answer period ensued. 

 

 Mayor Robertson advised he will be meeting with the Chairman of 

the Cumberland County Board of Commissioners regarding a waiver on 

tipping fees and opening the landfill on Sundays. 

 

 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 

6:55 p.m. 


